
 
 

EMERGENCY CLOSURE OF MST 28 
(STONEHOUSE TOWN) 

STROUD DISTRICT 
 

Gloucestershire County Council, as traffic authority, has, by this emergency notice, closed 
temporarily under the relevant provisions of Sections 14, 15 and 16 of the Road Traffic Regulation 
Act 1984 (as amended) part of Public Footpath MST28 from its junction with MST27 at Ordnance 
Survey Grid Reference (OSGR) SO 81064/05096 and then extends in a generally north easterly 
direction for approximately 312 metres to its junction with MST30 at OSGR SO 81208/05350 and 
shown on the closure map by a bold solid black line, marked A to B. 
 
The said length of Public Footpath falls within the town of Stonehouse in the Stroud District within 
the County of Gloucestershire; 
 
The said closure is necessary for works to safeguard the health and safety of the public due to the 
definitive line of the said Public Footpath MST28 being unsafe for public use due to dangerous 
uneven ground conditions.     
 
This Notice comes into force on the 5th August 2024 and will continue for up to 21 days. However, 
if the said works have not been completed during this timescale, it will be necessary to either 
extend the said closure, by Emergency Notice for a further 21 days, or make an Order. 
 
The said Order would authorise the said closure for up to six months from the date of this Notice. 
However, if the said danger continues after this time, then it will be necessary to make an 
application to the Secretary of State for an extension to the said closure. 
 
Alternative Routes – As shown on the Order Plan. 
 
Emergency access, and pedestrian access to adjoining premises, will be maintained. 
 
DATE:  05/08/2024     

 
 

               
 

for Assistant Director Legal Services 
 
Public Rights of Way   LW/82675 
08000 514514  Legal Services 
  Shire Hall 
  Westgate Street 
        Gloucester  

GL1 2TG 


